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Sat    2 Worship; Name Tag Weekend 

Sun    3 Worship; Name Tag Weekend 

Sun       10 Worship; Compassion Sunday 

Mon   11 Serenity Inn Meal Program;  
Women’s Book Group 

Tue  12 Deacon Meeting 

Wed  13 Council Reports Due; Visitation 
Ministry; Christian Ed 

Sat  16 Worship; Spring Fling Dinner 

Sun  17 Worship; VBS Sunday;  
Food Sunday 

Mon  18 Monday Morning Movie 

Tue  19 Council; Crossroads deadline 

Tue  16 Crossroads Deadline;  
Congregation Council 

Thu  21 Endowment Committee 

Sat  23 Worship 

Sun  24 Worship; New Member Class 

Mon  25 SVdP Meal Program 

Thu  28 Crossroads Assembly; Senior 
Lunch Bunch; Men’s Ministry 

Sat  30 Worship 

April Calendar Highlights 
Check the church calendar for complete listings. 

The Calvary Crossroads is published monthly. All news articles should be submitted to the church office by the deadline listed on the church calendar.  Electronic sub-
missions are preferred (email: communication@calvarylc.com).  If you received this issue via email only and would like to receive a printed copy in the mail, please con-

tact the Calvary church office.  Printed copies are available at church also. 

      Web links: 

Website: www.calvarylc.com 

Facebook page: www.facebook.com/CalvaryLC 

 

OUR MISSION & VISION:   
The vision of Calvary Lutheran Church is:   

“Sharing the life-changing message of Jesus Christ” 

 

Mission Statement:  Calvary Lutheran Church is a  

family of Christians, directed by the Holy Spirit, 

growing as disciples of Jesus through worship,  

Biblical study and prayer that are shared with the 

community and world. 

mailto:kim@calvarylc.com
http://www.calvarylc.com/
http://www.facebook.com/CalvaryLC
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Lent and Holy week are busy times in any church, and  

Calvary is no exception.  In addition to the regular “stuff” of Bible 

Studies and Men’s Breakfasts, Movie groups and Circle meetings… 

there always seems to be someone in the kitchen!  And, week to 

week there were some familiar faces and some new ones too! 

Each week, you gather on the weekends for worship, fellowship and 

teaching.  Then many of you gather again to study and serve.  There 

are others who gather for Council and Call Committee, to help us 

manage the organizational side of this Body.  There are countless 

others who do things behind the scenes.  (Ever wonder how the 

communion stuff gets set up, or who feeds the Palm Sunday Don-

key?)   

This is how it’s supposed to work.  It’s true, many hands make light 

work, but this is more than a means to share the work-load.  We are 

the Body of Christ.  We are called together to worship our Awesome 

God.  We are called to go out and proclaim and serve through word 

and deed.  We are called to use the special gifts and talents that God 

has given us here at Calvary and out in the world around us.   

We are the Body of Christ and it is always amazing to see the Body 

at work. 

In the midst of all of this: 

You all gathered around our Youth to help raise money for their 

Summer Programs at the Fat-Tuesday dinner. 

Many groups served on Wednesday nights to make our simple sup-

pers yummy! 

We took 20 people to see the movie Risen.  (What was originally a 

Middle and High School event, turned in to a larger group of 

adults and students from the congregation.  I love when God 

changes our plans to suit his purposes!) 

We followed Chuck Giuliani and a donkey(!!) around the property 

singing Hosanna!  Thanks to the three choirs of bells and voices 

that lead us along. 

We had a very tasty Easter Pot-Luck Breakfast. 

And we gathered as one big family to SHOUT Alleluia on Easter 

morning! 

   

So, How Many Lutherans Does it Take To… 

                Be the Body of Christ?   

   

Next time you’re here, look around.  You can try counting… but 

people keep moving around!  And praise be to God for that! 

In service together,                 

   Pastor Dawn 

 

P.S.  If you’re ever looking to get connected to any of the regular 

“stuff” that’s happening at Calvary, call the office, email Pastor-

Dawn@calvarylc.com or contact the key lead for an event or min-

istry in the bulletin.  We’d love to have you connected at Calvary. 

From the Pastor’s Study 

Upcoming Sermon Series:   

Who We Are! 

 
We gather each weekend for worship Saturday at 5pm and 

Sunday at 9am.  Beginning April 10 we will have a three 

week sermon series focused on Who We Are as a 

church.  Come and see what God says about his Church. 

 

Pastor Dawn Lyn Spies 
  Calvary Lutheran Church  +  Interim Pastor 
          1750 N. Calhoun Road  +  Brookfield, WI  53005 
               Office 262.786.4010  +  Text 760.208.0986 
                              PastorDawn@CalvaryLC.com 

New Member Class  to Begin April 10
th
  

  

Interested in learning about Calvary?  Want to know what it means 

to be a member of this church community?  Then join Pastor Dawn 

for a New Member’s Class!  We’ll gather in the front of the Sanctu-

ary on Sunday, April 10, 17th and 24th from 10:30-11:30a.   
   

To register, sign up on the glass wall in the narthex, or contact the 

church office at 262-786-4010 or email pastordawn@calvarylc.com. 

mailto:PastorDawn@CalvaryLC.com
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CONGREGATION NEWS 

It’s About Our Family 
Sympathy 

We extend our deepest sympathies Ronald Waterman and 

family on the death of his Mother, Calvary member June 

Johnson on March 8.  Funeral plans pending until May. 

 

Please inform the church office of any illnesses, deaths, 

births, or other prayer requests as well as changes in contact 

information or family status. 

Prayers 

Please check the weekly announcement bulletin for those people 

needing our urgent prayers.  If you have any prayer requests, 

please call or email the church office.  Please also continue to 

pray for the following Calvary family and friends: 

 

Shut-Ins:  Liz Gjenvick;  Joan Grono; Jean Anderson;  John El-

lison, Marge Fuller, Bill Jordan, Dorothy Larsen, Mary Moen;   

Bev Meinke, Donna Polizzi, Marge Skarie, Lowell Sonder-

man, Ruth Yankus, Mickey Rash, Bill Rash Jr.  

(son of Mickey Rash) 

Serving in the Military:  Zachery Becker (grandson of Reg & 

Sue Becker,  serving in the US Army); Samantha Bland 

(daughter of Kim Nyka); Kyle Pierce (son of Karen & Keith 

Pierce, serving in the US Army); Tasha Olson, at the Hospital 

Corpsman School in dental training & Alex Olson, training as an 

air traffic controller for the Air Force (grandchildren of Wayne & 

Ardath Olson), all military chaplains 

 

Musical Notes 

Pop quiz. I say to you, “Alleluia: Christ is risen!”  And your response (line provided for your answer)  ___________________________. 

   

After a brief Epiphany season, a Lent that is neither longer nor shorter than any other Lent (but felt longer to me), and a great Holy 

Week, we are in Eastertide as you read this. 

  

Alleluia Choir and Celebration Ringers have done great things over the course of this festal year. It is also gratifying to see the Contem-

porary Ensembles contributing more to weekly worship, but with loss in the departure of the Citraros for warmer climes in retirement. 

Things ebb and flow, in the Church as in life. 

  

On May 15th the Easter season ends with Pentecost, and Music Ministry takes things a little easier until September. Things don’t come 

to a complete halt, though. Here’s what’s going on for summer music at Calvary. 

  

Summer handbell camp (dates TBD). At the request of Celebration Ringers, I’ll be reprising my session on music reading for handbell 

players entitled “Beyond the Highlighters,” followed by a session on ringing special effects. Also, I plan to offer for the congregation as 

a whole a short session in handbell basics, so if you have been curious about these large metal objects called handbells, this would be 

the time to sit in—watch your calendars for dates. 

  

Summer Choir, June 12th , July 10th, and August 7th. A low-impact way to test choral waters. Summer Choir meets in the Choir Room 

on these dates at 8:00AM. An anthem (either very well-known, or something that can be assembled in one short rehearsal) will be re-

hearsed, and sung at 9:00AM service.  

  

Summer Music. Contemporaries, soloists, duets, trios, quartets, instrumentalists, visit the Choir Room and sign up for a Sunday (or a 

Saturday – or both!). Sign up early to reserve your weekend. If you don’t, you will be subjected to dull and lugubrious organ music (or 

worse), and you don’t want that, do you? 

 

Have a great spring.   Gene Traas 



April 2016 - Page 5                                                        

 

 

Mission & Outreach MISSION & OUTREACH 

April Mission of the Month Compassion International 

Compassion International exists as a Christian child advocacy min-

istry that releases children from spiritual, economic, social and 

physical poverty and enables them to become responsible, fulfilled 

Christian adults.   

Founded by the Rev. Everett Swanson in 1952, Compassion began 

providing Korean War orphans with food, shelter, education and 

health care, as well as Christian training. Today, Compassion helps 

more than 1.2 million children in 26 countries. 

What Makes Compassion International Distinct?  

 Commitment to Christ: Jesus Christ is at the heart of Compas-

sion's ministry. This corporate commitment drives the content 

of the program, characterizes the kind of people they hire, and 

guides their ethics.  

 Commitment to Children: Compassion's ministry is focused on 

the individual child and his or her development. By working 

holistically with individual children to address their spiritual, 

economic, social and physical needs, Compassion presents eve-

ry child with an opportunity to become responsible and fulfilled 

Christian adults.  

 Commitment to Church:  The Church is God's chosen instru-

ment to bring hope to a hurting world and to deliver justice to 

the poor and oppressed. That's why Compassion works exclu-

sively in partnership with local churches in developing nations 

to deliver a holistic child development program.  

 Commitment to Integrity:  Compassion commits to the highest 

professional and biblical principles in all aspects of their minis-

try and maintains the highest industry standards for the alloca-

tion of funds. 

Your financial contributions to Calvary’s Mission of the Month 

during April go to support this important mission.  Use your weekly 

offering envelopes or a white pew envelope to contribute and note 

“Mission of the Month” on your check and/or envelope. 

April is Luther Manor Month “Kindness through Cookies” 
 

Did you know that each weekday Luther Manor volunteers deliver cookies, coffee and tea to the 200+ residents of the Health Care Center? 

The volunteers visit each resident and offer these treats, while individually greeting each person. 

 

Calvary is a long time supporter of Luther Manor Senior living center. Several of our members live there and many former parishioners 

called it home in their later years.  

 

We invite you to support this important ministry by donating homemade or packaged, store bought cookies. Softer cookies, without nuts or 

seeds help comply with the dietary needs of many residents.  

 

Last year we challenged ourselves and our donations rose to 191 dozen cookies, a huge increase. Let's see if we can do 200 dozen! Pastor 

Dawn will be leading off with a Bake O Rama !  

 

Any day in April, drop off your cookies in the Calvary kitchen, labels will be available.  

 

Please label with the following info:  

 - Approximate number of cookies or number of dozens 

 - Cookie type and whether nuts or seeds are present, or if gluten free or sugar free 

 - Your name and the date 

Questions?   
Contact Linda Berger,  

Luther Manor liaison 

262-366-5599  

Linda.Berger411@gmail.com 

mailto:Linda.Berger411@gmail.com
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HAPPENINGS 

Bake O Rama 
Sunday, April 10, 11:30a-1:00p 
 
Calling all awesome and ambitious Youth Bakers at Calvary! 

 

All Youth and Family will be baking as many cookies as we 

can for Luther Manor. 

 

 

 

Calvary Seniors  

Lunch Bunch  
Mark your calendars— Thursday, April 28 @ 11:30 am 

On Leap Day, almost 40 of us who were born before 1955 had a 

great time in Fellowship Hall with a sub sandwich lunch. That was 

followed by fun and games looking back at radio, big bands, sit-

coms, and commercial jingles. We ended by singing some of our 

favorite old songs. 

The consensus was that we’d like to do it again, so . . . on Thurs-

day, April 28 . We’ll get together for another light lunch. (This 

time we’ll have a free will offering basket out to defray some costs 

– that “free lunch” stuff is very fleeting!) We’re purposely moving 

the day of the week around to allow those with fixed schedules to 

join us more often. 

After lunch we’ll take 15 to 20 minutes for that old grade school 

favorite, “Show and Tell”. Last month Audrey McGarvie brought 

in her nurse’s cap from her nursing school days. And Marion 

Youngquist revealed that she had once danced the night away to 

the music of Horace Heidt and his Musical Knights – in person! 

Feel free to bring along a memento of days gone by and share your 

story. Then we’ll have a few games, more jingles, and some sing-

ing. (This time we’ll include more of the 50’s and 60’s music as 

well as the 30’s and 40’s.) 

Please add your name to the sign-up sheet on the narthex glass door 

so we’ll have plenty of lunch for everyone. Look around for some-

thing to jog all our memories, and warm up your vocal chords!  

Bring a friend! 

Spring Fling  

Spaghetti Dinner 

Saturday, April 20, 2013 

6:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 

 

Enjoy a delicious dinner of homemade spaghetti and meat-

balls.  Wine, tossed salad, bread and cheesecake will com-

plete the meal.  Tickets are $8/person or reserve a table of 8 

for you and your friends/family for only $60. Limited tickets 

are available in the church office or in the Narthex after Sun-

day service.   
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BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS:       (DATE)        

Krause, Jane 1 

Hergott, Katrina 2 

Rose, Carson 3 

Sayas, Benjamin 3 

Stepp, Roberta 4 

Marinello, Brittany 5 

Jordan, William 6 

Anderson, Scott 7 

Polizzi, Donna 7 

Spangenberger, Christine 9 

Treadwell, David 9 

Dentice, Krista 10 

Treadwell, Carol 10 

Hanke, Dawn 12 

Jenke, Jack 12 

Lukasik, Janet 12 

Schmidt, Michele 13 

Skarie, Marjorie 13 

Wiemann, Audrey 14 

McGarvie, Norman 16 

Traas, Gene  16 

Meyer, Susan 17 

Vollmar, Jonathan 17 

Ozburn, Emily 18 

Schulz, Gerhard 18 

Trudell, Mark 18 

Wahlgren, Cathy 19 

Knuth, Jason 21 

Nowicki, Nicole 22 

Nyka, Jacob 22 

Sayas, Megan 22 

Brostowitz, Ruth 23 

Busche, Craig 23 

Gehrke, Lois 23 

Tyne, Lee 25 

Rian-Swanson, Jennifer 27 

Thiede, Mary Ellen 27  

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES:                    (Date    # of Years) 
Kalupa, James and Jeanette   4  21 

Nyka, Mark and Kimberly  10     3 

Baumgartner, Richard and Tina  20  22 

Sadowsky, Thomas and Sue  20  28 

Thiede, Thomas and Mary Ellen             24                37 

Lukasik, Charles and Janet  25  32 

Giuliani, Charles and Norene  26  33 

Ramthun, Edward and (Catherine) Way 27  11 

 

Birthdays 

CALVARY CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Congregation Council 
Bob Smith (Pres.)  414-763-3343 
Jim Kalupa (V.P.)  262-784-3114 
Mark Trudell (Sec.)          414-405-7737 
Andy Schatz (Treas.)  262-373-0535 
John Foley  262-720-5915 
RoJean Holler  262-780-6250 
John Lau  414-975-3137 
Nancy marsho  262-827-9640 
Carolyn Trotier  262-781-5567 
Kevin Wahlgren  262-784-0983 
Erica Zipp 414-530-9461 

 
 
Board of Deacons   
 

Larry Bonier [F-G]  262-784-1827 
Bill Clayton [M, P-Q]  262-785-9033 
Jim Harrison [A-B]  920-979-9415 
Ernie Kretschmann [H-J]  262-782-4989 
Karen Pierce  [K]  414-422-9302 
Keith Pierce  [L,N-O]  414-422-9302 
Cindy Rooks [C,D,E]  262-879-9788 
Mary Smith  [Sa-Sh]  414-763-3343 
Terry Trotier  [Si-Sz]  262-781-5567 
Lydia Trudell  [R]  414-704-8699 
Carol Roe [V-Z]   262-792-9747 
Sue Rowe [T-U]   262-781-0093 

 
 
Staff 
Rev. Dawn L. Spies (Pastor)  pastordawn@calvarylc.com 
Gene Traas (Dir. of Music) music@calvarylc.com  
Holly Novotny  (Office Manager)  holly@calvarylc.com 
Kris Molitor (Financial Secretary)  kris@calvarylc.com  
Jennifer Arnold (Communications Coord.)  
                               communications@calvarylc.com           

              
Ministry Emails 

Council          council@calvarylc.com 
Deacons             deacons@calvarylc.com   

Personnel          personnel@calvarylc.com 
Communications       communications@calvarylc.com 

mailto:pastorroser@calvarylc.com
mailto:holly@calvarylc.com
mailto:council@calvarylc.com
mailto:deacons@calvarylc.com
mailto:personnel@calvarylc.com
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WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 

Lent & Holy Week 2016 
This year, our mid-week Lenten services focused on the topic, “What God Really Thinks of 

Those ‘Other’ People,”  We learned through our study that God cares very much about “those 

people,” and that WE ARE those people!  As we gather, we are also called to invite others!  Tina 

Baumgartner and Marianne Citraro did a wonderful job giving us a real-world example of how to 

invite someone to worship, and what to do if they actually show up!  (Thanks Tina and Marianne 

for your amazing dramatic skills!) 

 

Palm Sunday saw the return of our Hosanna Processional, following the donkey through the park-

ing lot, singing Hosanna just as the first disciples would have done as Jesus entered Jerusalem at 

the start of Holy Week. 

 

After Sunday School on that same day, we had another little parade, lead by our 4th and 5th Grade 

Sunday School Class!   We followed these students through the hall, shouting Hosanna once 

again.  Our crowd of Sunday School students and adults paused to see the Confirmation class act 

out the last supper and the High School students show us Jesus and his disciples in the gar-

den.  Finally – with the help of two fierce Roman Guards (Larry Bonier and Keith Pierce) – we 

saw Jesus taken away.  When the crowd entered the sanctuary, we found a woman (Karen Pierce) 

crying.  She told us how she missed Jesus and she couldn’t wait to see what would happen next! 

 

Oddly, some members of the crowd already knew that Jesus would rise again!  It was almost like 

they had been paying attention all these years in worship and Sunday School. 

 

We continued our Holy Week Worship with Maundy Thursday and Good Friday, all to culminate 

in the resurrection!  And, even though our students know how the story ends, they were still eager 

to gather around Pastor Dawn for the Easter Sunday Children’s Sermon!  We reviewed the story 

once more and marveled at how the tomb was empty because He Has Risen!!  Alleluia! 

Chuck Guliani 

4th & 5th Grade Sunday 

School Class on Palm 

Sunday Parade:  

 

Students watching the 

Confirmation students 

get out the Last Supper. 

High school Sunday School class: Mary Baumgartner, 

Gwen Rien, Elise B and Michael Anderson.  

 

Portraying Jesus and Disciples at the Garden. 

Easter Sunday’s Children’s Sermon with Pastor Dawn Spies. 
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WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 

First Communion Sunday, March 13 

      Jacklyn Warber           Scott Anderson        Preston Meyer                 With Pastor Dawn Spies 

Calvary adults brought their favorites game for an evening of 

laughs and togetherness!   There were games set up all over 

Fellowship Hall from Candyland to Twister, Monopoly to 

Checkers. The evening ended with a high spirited game of 

Catch Phrase by all.   

Scott Anderson, Preston Meyer, 

Jaclyn Warber  celebrated with 

their families as they received 

the Lord's Supper for the first 

time.  

The students have learned about 

the significance and the blessing 

of the Lord's Supper from their 

Sunday School teachers,  

Marianne & Jay Citraro,  

and Pastor Dawn  

We wish them continued  

blessings! 

Spring Tour Concert at Calvary 
 

The Ripon College Chamber Singers Spring Tour Concert at 

Calvary was delightful. A huge thank you to all for hosting the 

singers with a pre-concert dinner, a post-concert reception and 

overnight lodging.   Over 140 attended the free concert of 

these talented musicians on Tuesday, March 15.   

 

Also a special thank you to Gene Traas and Jan Lukasik for 

making this possible.  

Game Night for Adults!   
There were no doldrums while playing all sorts of board and card 

games at the ADULT GAME NIGHT that was held Feb 27th.   

 

Many members came for the 5 p.m. worship service 

                         ...and stayed for the fun!  Pizza and soda as well.   



Page 10 - Calvary Crossroads 

 

 

APRIL 2016 CALENDAR 
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SERVING AT WORSHIP 

 Serving 
at 

Worship 

April 2/3 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 
Name Tag Weekend 

April 9/10 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 
 

April 16/17 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 
Food Sunday 

April 23/24 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 
 

April 30/May 1 
Sat. 5p; Sun.-9:00a 

ACOLYTES 
  

Gwen Rian  
Natalie Anderson 

Natalie Anderson 
Connor Morris 

Jared Springer 
Bobby Vollmar 

Rebecca Warber 
Emily Berger 

Kian Leonard 
Gwen Rian 

ALTAR GUILD  
Shirley Brodell 
Marge Tyne 

Jonni Roush 
Martha Altmin 

Sue & Tom  
Sadowsky 

Martha Altmin 
Marge Tyne 
WAS 
Ruth Young 
Jan Tschetter 

Ruth Young 
Jan Tschetter 

ASSITING MINISTER Kevin Wahlgren  Larry Bonier   Larry Bonier 

DEACONS 

[Sat] Ernie 
Kretschmann 
[Sun] Larry Bonier, 
Carol Roe, Bill 
Clayton 

[Sat] Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Larry Bonier, 
Sue Rowe, Keith 
Pierce 

[Sat] Cindy Rooks 
[Sun] Karen pierce, 
Terry Trotier, Mary 
Smith 

[Sat] Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Carol Roe, 
Jim Harrison, Terry 
Trotier 

[Sat] Ernie 
Kretschmann [Sun] 
Karen Pierce, Keith 
Pierce, Mary Smith 

ALTAR FLOWERS   Sadowsky 
Lukasik 
Giuliani 

 

GREETERS 
  

[Sat] Holman 
[Sun] Hermann, 
Rooney 

[Sat] Langelin 
[Sun] Sayas, 
Weisbrodt, 
DeBruine 

[Sat] Anderson, 
Ketelsen 
[Sun] Grospitz, 
Hirth, Veenendaal 

[Sat] Trudell 
[Sun] Roe, Johnson 

[Sat] Langelin  
[Sun] Gunnlaugsson, 
Marsho 
 

LECTORS Sallie Schulz Larry Bonier Larry Bonier Chuck Lukasik Jim Marsho 

CHILDREN’S SERMON Angie Schatz 
Elise & Mary 
Baumgartner 

Larry Bonier 
Michael Anderson 
Daniel Berger 

Angie Schatz 

PPT 
[Sat] Linda Berger 
[Sun] Sue Rowe 

[Sat]  
[Sun] Sallie Schulz 

[Sat]  
[Sun] Sue Rowe 

[Sat]  
[Sun] Tina Baum-
gartner 

[Sat] 
[Sun] 

USHERS 
Andy Schatz, Jon 
Sayas, Mark Nyka, 
Brad Meyer 

Rich Baumgartner, 
Jim Brostowitz, 
Gordy Gunnlaugs-
son, Bob Smith 

Tom Thiede, Jim 
Marsho, Ed 
Ramthun Sr., Ed 
Ramthun Jr. 

Peggy & Scott 
Langelin, Jan & 
Chuck Lukasik 

Carol & George 
Rooney, Karen & 
Keith Pierce 

HOSPITALITY Sayas   Lukasik Citraro 



 

 

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
1750 North Calhoun Road 

Brookfield, Wisconsin 53005 
 

 

April 2016 
Calvary  

Crossroads 

1750 N. Calhoun Rd., Brookfield, WI  53005    Phone: 262-786-4010    E-mail: calvary@calvarylc.com    www.calvarylc.com 

VacationBibleSchool 2016 
Vacation Bible School is a specialized children’s summer 

camp-with an emphasis on religious education.  This year 

Calvary’s “Cave Quest:  Following Jesus the Light of the 

World” VBS will be August 1-5.  This week is not just for 

kids!  We are running this week, in-house; which means 

we will need your help.                                                     

Whether you can help for an hour, a day, or the whole 

week. We need help before, during and after VBS, both 

behind the scenes and hands-on.  

Don’t miss out on this awesome week, that is fun filled, 

high energy, and God driven!! 

For children age 3 (full potty-trained) through Grade 5 

Be sure to come to worship on April 17 for a sneak peek into Cave Quest!   


